

WYOMING COUNTY SCHOOLS

19 Park Street, PO Box 69 Pineville, WV 24874

Telephone: (304) 732-6262 FAX: (304) 732-7226 Website: https://boe.wyom.k12.wv.us

Inspiring Our Students to Learn, Dream, and Achieve!

Board of Education Members
Michael R. Prichard, President
Allan R. Stiltner, Vice President
Morgan K. "Mike" Davis
Betty F. England
Douglas E. Lester

Deirdre A. Cline, Superintendent Rebecca S. Cooke, Assistant Superintendent N. Robin Hall, Assistant Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO: All Principals, Employees, Parents, and Organizations That Use Buildings

Owned by the Wyoming County Board of Education

FROM: Deirdre A Cline, Superintendent

SUBJECT: ANNUAL NOTIFICATION OF ASBESTOS-CONTAINING

MATERIALS/MANAGEMENT PLANS

DATE: August 18, 2017

All buildings owned by the Wyoming County Board of Education have been inspected by Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) accredited inspectors and a management plan for any asbestos-containing building materials (ACBM) has been developed by accredited EPA management planners. This management plan is on file in the principal's office at individual school sites, and in the office of the Director of Maintenance at the Wyoming County Board of Education offices in Pineville. This management plan is available for public inspection.

Each plan contains the necessary EPA regulated response actions consistent with the assessment of the ACBM. All response actions will be carried out by EPA-accredited personnel in compliance with EPA regulations.

Regularly scheduled periodic surveillance of asbestos-containing building materials will be conducted at six month intervals. Complete re-inspections will be conducted every three years. Any scheduled response action will be preceded by written notification which will be posted in the affected school and other places frequented by building personnel.

All principals are instructed to make available a copy of this notice to each student at their designated school site. The notice shall also be posted in a highly visible location as required.

If any additional information regarding this notice is necessary, please contact Jeff Brewer, Asbestos Designated Person at 732-6262, ext. 1222.

Thank you.